
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK           
February 17, 2015 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Warren 
Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Melissa 
Thorson.  Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 

MINUTES  
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the minutes of the February 9, 2015 meeting. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried.   
 

JANITOR 
Buzz Siebenmorgen presented to the commissioners that the radiator on the generator is not working properly.  The 
commissioners discussed when would be the best time to have the radiator fixed. Siebenmorgen will make phone calls to have 
it looked at. 
 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
Helen Sourk submitted her resignation letter to the Brown County Commissioners.  Sourk has served on the Board since her 
appointment in 1977. 
 
COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS 
Venice Sloan, director, had the commissioners sign the yearly grant permission for juvenile justice.  She presented to the 
commission that Community Corrections would like to purchase a new phone system.  Sloan said that adding on two more 
phone lines would take the amount over $5000.    Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve Community Corrections to update 
their phone system.  Seconded by Keith Olsen.  Motion carried. 
 
CHANGE ORDERS 
Change order 2014-80 thru 2014-82, were signed and approved. 
 

LETTER OF SUPPORT 
The Brown County Commissioners received a letter of support from Highland Community College for the chip and seal project 
in front of the Klinefelter Farm on 230th Road, specifically the one mile stretch from Mulberry Road to Nighthawk Road. 
 
TUBE BIDS OPENING 
Motion by Steve Roberts to open tube bids on March 2nd at 9:30 a.m. due to the holiday and lack of response.  Seconded by 
Keith Olsen.  Motion carried. 
 
AAA REPRESENTATIVE 
Bob Hamilton, Law Enforcement Liaison for KDOT, presented the Brown County Sheriff Department with the 2014 AAA 
Kansas Community Traffic Safety Award.  To accept the award was Richard Lehmkuhl and Jerry Clary. 
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:23 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Monday February 23, 2015.    


